
    
 
April 26, 2015 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 

I have known Melissa Johnson for four years here at Hope 
College as her professor and college supervisor. Melissa is 
a dedicated, conscientious, and friendly young woman – a 
talented music educator. She is intelligent and 
enthusiastic about working with people of various age 
groups. She is a positive leader among her peers and the 
young people of our community. She strives for excellence 
and displays a true passion for life; her energy is 
infectious.  

I believe Melissa will do well with whatever age level she 
chooses to teach. I think her responsible and respectful 
nature set her above the norm for students today. It is a 
real joy to work with Melissa. I am extremely confident 
that she would be an asset to any school district. 
 
We have been fortunate to have Melissa here at Hope College 
and I am extremely confident that she would be an excellent 
hire at any age level. 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Christina M. Hornbach, Ph.D. 
Head of Music Education/Associate Professor of Music 
127 East 12th Street, Holland, MI 49422-9000 
Cell: 517.803.2325  Email: hornbach@hope.edu 


